
CHURCH COMMISSIONERS FOR THE ISLE OF MAN

NOTICE OF MAKING OF PASTORAL SCHEME

PARISH OF MAROWN, FOXDALE AND BALDWIN

The Church Commissioners for the Isle of Man give notice that they have made a 
scheme under the Mission and Pastoral Measure (Isle of Man) 2012 providing for the 
closure for regular public worship of St Paul's Church, Foxdale. The scheme comes 
into operation on 1 October 2023.

A copy of the draft scheme has been deposited at Bishop's House, The Falls, 
Tromode, Douglas and may be inspected there during office hours. The draft scheme
and this notice have also been published online at 

https://www.sodorandman.im/legal-notices

If any person aggrieved by the scheme desires to question its validity on the ground 
that it is not within the powers conferred by the Measure, or that any requirement of
Schedule 2 to the Measure has not been complied with in relation to its preparation, 
making or publication, that person may, not later than 31 August 2023, apply to the 
High Court. On such an application the High Court —

(a) may by interim order wholly or in part suspend the operation of the scheme, 
either generally or in so far as it affects the applicant, until the final 
determination of the proceedings; and

(b) if satisfied that the scheme is wholly or to any extent outside the powers 
conferred by the Measure, or that the interests of the applicant have been 
substantially prejudiced by the failure to comply with any requirement of 
Schedule 2 to the Measure, may wholly or in part quash the scheme either 
generally or in so far as it affects the applicant.

Dated 20 July 2023
Colin Kelsey

Secretary to the Commissioners

16 Knock Rushen
Castletown
Isle of Man  IM9 1TQ


